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NEW RECORD MANAGEMENT SYSTEM FOR SEX OFFENDERS, 
VOAY/MURDERERS (ARSONISTS EXCLUDED) 

In July 2024, the Illinois legislature modified the Arsonist Registration Act (730 ILCS 148).  
Pursuant to these modifications, arsonist are no longer required to register in person. Accordingly, 
arsonists will not be included in the new records management NextGen registration application the 
ISP announced in March 2024.   
 

Arsonist Registry Act - 730 ILCS 148/  Arsonist Registry Act. 
*Note* 

Refer to section 10 of the act for arsonist Duty to Register 
Refer to section 60 of the act for Public Inspection of registration date. 

The new Arsonist Database has already been established and can be located on the Office of the 
Illinois State Fire Marshal’s website: https://sfm.illinois.gov/resources/arsonist-information.html 

for further information. 
 

The Illinois State Police Offender Registration Unit continues to work with Computer Projects of 
Illinois (CPI) to develop the new record management offender registration system (NextGen) that 
will replace the current process used to enter and maintain Sex Offenders’ and Violent Offenders 
Against Youth/Murderers’ registration records in the LEADS Hot Files. NextGen training for user 
agencies is targeted to begin in April 2025 with an anticipated go live date in June 2025. 

 
If you have any questions or need help regarding new record management NextGen registration 
application, please contact the ISP Offender Registration Unit at ISP.SOR.Unit@illinois.gov. 
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https://www.ilga.gov/legislation/ilcs/ilcs3.asp?ActID=2621&ChapterID=55
https://sfm.illinois.gov/resources/arsonist-information.html

